
 

 
P.O. Box 1360 Cambridge Bay, NU  X0B 0C0          Phone:  (867) 983-4600     Fax:  (867) 983-2594 

 

August 16, 2017 

 

To: Nunavut Wide Distribution List 

 

Sent via Email 

 

Re: Summary Report for the NIRB’s Review of the Project Specific Monitoring 

Framework 

 

Dear Parties: 

On April 6, 2017 the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB or Board) facilitated a workshop 

during the 2017 Nunavut Mining Symposium in order to inform the further development of the 

Project Specific Monitoring Framework of both newly issued and recently amended Project 

Certificates.  The enclosed “2017 Nunavut Mining Symposium Workshop Summary Report for 

the NIRB’s Project Specific Monitoring Framework” provides an overview of the comments or 

questions that were raised during the workshop and subsequent comment period.  All the 

comments and the report are available on the NIRB’s website at the following link: 

http://www.nirb.ca/content/correspondence  

While this report is being distributed for information purposes only, please be advised that the 

comments and questions raised will inform the NIRB’s 2018-2022 strategic plan (currently under 

development) and allow the Board to consider additional educational and collaborative 

opportunities for Proponents, Regulatory Authorities, other agencies, and communities while 

conducting its monitoring work.  The NIRB is committed to ensuring ongoing public 

consultation as part of its Monitoring programs.  If you have any questions regarding the 

Summary Report or the NIRB’s Monitoring process, contact me directly at (867) 983-4619 or 

kgillard@nirb.ca.   

Sincerely, 

 

Kelli Gillard B.Sc., P.Ag. 

Manager, Project Monitoring 

Nunavut Impact Review Board 

Enclosure (1): 2017 Nunavut Mining Symposium Workshop Summary Report for the NIRB’s Project Specific 

Monitoring Framework (April 6, 2017) 
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